
 

June 21, 2017 College Place UMC 

Hero Central was great! Our kids 

had a good time and learned about God’s gift of wisdom and power 

and learned about doing good, seeking peace and going after it!  

A special thanks to the parents of our kids who helped make sure 

everything was covered on Saturday and to Pat Abondolo, Mazie 

Bullard, Katherine Bunting, Becca Cash, Leslie Catlett, Pam Farlow, 

Barbara and Boyd Harvey, Emily Mails, Helen and Richard Morton, 

Reagan Ragsdale, Tamara Reina, Sherrie and Lee Richmond, Kamala 

Shrestha, Carol Taylor, Susan, Lauren, and Emma Young who set 

time aside to made the day great for our kids.  

UPCOMING 
EVENTS 

June 22 Staff Pastor/
Parish Relations Com-
mittee mtg, 6:30pm, 
John Wesley Room 

June 22-25 Annual 
Conference at Lake Ju-
naluska 

June 24 Fellowship 
Hall reserved 10am-
4pm 

June 26 Fellowsh ip 
Hall reserved 7-
9:30pm 

June 27 Aerobics 
Class, 6pm, Early Dis-
cipleship classroom 

July 2 4th Sunday 
after Pentecost, wor-
ship at 11am, Holy 
Communion observed  

July 4 Church office 
closed for the 4th of 
July holiday, Aero-
bics class 6pm 

OUR PRAYER LIST 

Frances, Vivian, Anna Mae, 
Helen, Nelson, Chester, 
Red, and Ty  

 

(6/1) Max Hemphill & fami-
ly, Ray Edwards, (6/5) Lo-
rena Copeland, Russell 
Copeland, Sarah Welty (by 
Carol Campbell), (6/7) 
Butch Bryant (Chester’s 
Cousin), (6/18) Margaret 
Ann Southern, Beulah 
Douglas, Bennett Glass 
(Julia Wright’s brother), 
David Lee (Ella Crouch’s 
son-in-law) 

Congratulations Catherine! 

High School Graduate 
 

Catherine Augusta Goodwin graduated from  
Grimsley Senior High School June 11. She is the daughter 

of Roy and Honey Goodwin and the granddaughter of Elizabeth Whit-
field. We pray for you as you began your new adventures.  

The Connection 



OUR VISION 

College Place United Methodist 

Church seeks to be a Christ cen-

tered, diverse community open 

to everyone as they are. We 

believe all people are worthy of 

being loved and worthy of loving 

others. We strive to show God’s 

grace, make disciples, and 

change the world with our 

hands, our hearts, our minds, 

and our words. 

ALL ARE WELCOME 

College Place United Methodist 

Church is a diverse community 

welcoming all persons and em-

bracing differences of age, racial 

and ethnic background, national 

origin, sexual orientation, gen-

der identity, family configura-

tion, socioeconomic status, and 

physical and mental ability. We 

invite all to join our journey of 

faith toward greater love, hope, 

and acceptance in every aspect 

of our Christian life together. 

College Place  
United Methodist Church 

509 Tate St.  
Greensboro, NC 27403 

336-275-3363 
collegeplaceumc.com  
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Opportunity to Help Others 

 

UMW JUNE PROJECT IS FOOD FOR THE SPARTAN OPEN PANTRY  

Our United Methodist Women are receiving donations food items for the 
Spartan Open Pantry. Canned meats, canned vegetables (no corn or 
green beans please), pasta, noodles, pasta sauce, peanut butter and jelly 
are all in immediate need. A list of these and other items are on the 
UMW bulletin board by the John Wesley Room. Monetary donations 
should be made to College Place and noted for SOP. Thank you for your sup-

port of this mission as you are able to contribute. 

CHURCH WINDOW PROJECT UPDATE 

Thank you to those who have given $1,425 towards this pro-
ject. If you’d like make a gift, indicate “window fund.” Please 
remember, our general ministry and operations fund (budget) 
still needs your support. 

The last time for contributions towards the purchase of a gift card for the baby girl that 
Dennis, Niki and Colin Farlow will soon be welcoming is Sunday, July 2. If you would like to 
participate you may place your gift in the offering plate or drop it by the church office 
marked “Farlow Baby Gift”.  Make checks to College Place UMC. 

Does anyone have a Portable Crib we could borrow from July 12 though July 31st? Our great 
grandson, Zachary, age 15 months, will be visiting us from California during that time. We’ll take 
good care of it. Please call Carol Campbell at 336-299-3690. 

We have a member who is looking for someone to be a private sitter. If 
you or someone you know is interested in helping this family, please call 
the church office for their contact information.  

Beulah Douglas is currently at the Camden Place Health and Rehab Center, Room 1203, 1 Marithe 
Court, Greensboro, NC 27407. She would love to receive cards from her College Place family and 
friends. 


